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Seattle City Council Steps Up with $20 Million Levy Funding for Long Overdue Improvements to NW Market and Leary – and a Real Plan to Finish the Missing Link
 
BALLARD – The Ballard Coalition, applauds the Seattle City Council today for adding $20 million to the Seattle Transportation Levy for Northwest Market St and Leary Way improvements. The action underscores their commitment to protecting working-class and family-wage jobs while keeping people and products moving safely through the community.
 
The Ballard Coalition is a group of businesses and labor organizations that have pressed for two decades to finish the Missing Link of the Burke-Gilman Trail on Leary instead of Shilshole.
 
Councilmember Dan Strauss proposed the levy amendment. Along with Strauss, Councilmembers Joy Hollingsworth, Tammy Morales, Cathy Moore, Rob Saka and Tanya Woo also voted in support of the amendment. The $20 million amendment to the transportation levy is necessary for completing the Missing Link of the Burke-Gilman Trail on Leary.
 
Multi-modal transit is key to keeping Seattle affordable and accessible to all. Finishing the bike trail on Leary – will best serve all of Seattle. On Monday, the Seattle Department of Transportation released its 30 percent design for finishing the bike route on NW Market and Leary.
 
"After 20 years of successfully protecting working-class Ballard, we are on the way to  a real solution to the Missing Link, together with a strong group of common-sense supporters who are truly dedicated to real transit equity and safety, said Josh Brower, attorney for the Coalition.
 
Finishing the Missing Link on a redesigned Leary works for everyone because it provides:
• Dedicated lanes reducing bike accidents
• Calmer traffic
• A direct connection to places people want to go
• Fewer lost parking spaces compared to Shilshole;
• Reduced impacts to maritime and industrial businesses
• Support for working-class and union-wage jobs.

